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URBAN CORE
CITIZENS ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING SUMMARY
TUESDAY, JANUARY 12, 1999
CATHEDRAL TERRACE AUDITORIUM

Members Present i li i
Phil Neary, Chair Thelma Jackson

JoAnn Smith Pete Sutherland

Padrica Mendez Ken Avery

Bill Stewart Brad Stanley

Celia Miller Asst. Chief Gordon Bass
Flossie Brunson John Draper

Michael Bryant Ed Pratt-Dannals
Janetta G. Norman Dennis J. Price
Henrietta Hill-Murray Silva Mitchell

Rev. R. F. Langford
Carlon Robinson
Donna Rash-Sawyer

Call to Order
The meeting was called to order by the Chair Phil Neary at 5:10 p.m.

Verification of Quorum

A quorum was present

Presentations
Assistant Chief Gordon Bass, representing Chief Michael P. Edwards of the Jacksonville Sheriff’s

Office, discussed the Zone 5 COPS Unit and answered concerns expressed by many committee
members as to why the COPS Units were sent to the Regency and Avenues Malls during the
Christmas Holidays. Chairman Neary inquired as to the federal funding of the COPS Units and
whether the malls fell within the federal guidelines for the COPS services. Asst. Chief Bass
responded that they have to do what is best and service the majority. There was more criminal
activity in the mall areas during that time. He also stated that one grant had expired and the
officers can be utilized for calls for service. Asst. Chief Bass also stated that all the officers were
not assigned to the malls and in Zone 5 the officers visited over 300 churches and informed them
pf heightened crime activity and passed out crime prevention material.

Fred Forbes the Solid Waste Supervising Manager for Collection, Recycling, Yard Waste,
Residential and Business Waste discussed services in the Urban Core. Celia Miller asked about
the collection changes in the Myrtle Avenue area. Forbes responded that changes are taking place
beginning January 25th. He explained that recycling and yard waste collection will be on the same
day and that garbage collection will follow. Forbes indicated that flyers explaining the changes





would be distributed in the Myrtle Avenue area the next day. Padrica Mendez commended Mr.
Forbes on the job they’re doing but said she had been asking for concrete receptacles for years in
LaVilla without success. Forbes responded that a decision was made about six years ago to stop
purchasing concrete trash cans. He said they do still provide service for the receptacles and if
residents wanted to purchase the concrete receptacles from a vendor the City would provide
service. Carlon Robinson commended Mr. Forbes and his department for the fine job they are
doing. Henrietta Hill-Murray and Dr. Janetta Norman expressed concerns over the handling of
garbage cans in their respective areas. Mr. Forbes asked them to call the hotline and report
problems. He also gave his phone number 387-8934 to call.

New Business
Chairman Neary introduced John Draper and Brad Stanley as candidates running for City Council

and allowed them to make a few comments.

Henrietta Hill-Murray informed the committee her daughter, CPAC member Donna Rash-Sawyer,
is running for City Council District 7.

Chairman Neary asked the group to review the minutes for approval. The minutes were
approved.

Chairman Neary introduced Dennis Price of Angelo’s Aggregate Material to discuss their
proposed concrete crushing site on Talleyrand Avenue. Mr. Price said his company operates
three crushers in the state of Florida. There was considerable discussion by the committee
regarding the number of people to be employed and whether they would be hired from the area
as well as how much dust and noise would affect the residents as a result of the company being
located there. John Draper suggested barriers should be used for sound. Mr. Price indicated his
company would plant trees and have a stockpile so the noise would bounce back to the company.
Flossie Brunson stated the residents were concerned about noise and pollution impacting the area
and that residents were not being hired from the area. Mr. Price said their intentions were to look
in the area to hire people. John Draper suggested to Mr. Price that his employer take a proactive
role and talk to the neighbors. He said they are afraid you’ll “pencilwhip” it and it will be noisy.
Michael Bryant asked if a sketch was available of what the facility looked like. Mr. Price
responded that the engineer is working on it. When asked by Chairman Neary if he thought there
was a problem proving need, Mr. Price said his company was putting a lot of money in it and the
company has been pressing concrete since the 1960s in Michigan and they are in the road paving
business.

Chairman Neary introduced William Dorsey of the Jacksonville Sports and Entertainment Board
who discussed “Soccerfest 99" will be held at Altell Stadium on February 6, 1999. The United
States versus Germany and the event will be televised  live nationwide by ABC. The Germans
will also be televising and have a “worldwide feed”. Mr. Dorsey said when he asked the promoter
why bring the event to Jacksonville, he was told the City of Jacksonville has a state-of-the art
stadium. Mr. Dorsey announced a Sports Forum would be held on the 15th Floor of the Old City
Hall Annex on February 18th and the community was invited to attend.





John Fleming, Division Chief of the Neighborhood Services Division, made presentations
to Chairman Phil Neary and Vice-Chairperson Janetta Norman in appreciation for their
outstanding service and contributions to the Urban Core CPAC.

Pete Sutherland, of Code Enforcement, reported statistics on the DART Program in the
Urban Core. He stated that the Urban Core Team is the top producing team of the six and
the inspectors average 1,000 inspections a month.

Carlon Robinson provided a report from the Nominating Committee. The committee
recommended Dr. Janetta G. Norman for Chairperson and Bill Stewart for Vice-
Chairperson. Michael Bryant moved to accept the recommendation from the committee.

The motion passed.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:58 p.m.






URBAN CORE CITIZENS
PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING SUMMARY
MONDAY, OCTOBER 25, 1999
CATHEDRAL TERRACE AUDITORIUM

Committee Members City Staff/Public/Media
Dr. Janetta Norman, Chair Thelma Jackson

JoAnn Smith Ken Avery

Celia Miller Lt. J. C. Boney

Michael Bryant Lorrie DeFrank
Henrietta Hill-Murray Ed Castellani

Flossie Brunson Winova Hart

Donna Rash-Sawyer Fred Kyle

Louvenia B. Tippins Rosemary Anderson
Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 5:19 P.M.

Approval of Minutes
Approval of the minutes was deferred until a quorum was present.

Speakers
Ed Castellani, of the Jacksonville Transportation Authority, provided the committee with an

update on the Transportation Alternatives Study. He distributed handouts and said he hoped for
final approval of the study in February, 2000. Mr. Castellani invited the committee to attend an
evaluation workshop scheduled for December, 9, at 4:00 P.M. at the Prime Osborn Convention
Center. Donna Rash-Sawyer expressed her concerns regarding the removal of seats and covered
benches for bus riders at the Gateway hub, particularly by the Wendy’s and Walgreens and that
seniors at the Twin Towers have no seating. Ms. Sawyer also stated that buses 12, 7, 8 and 6 are
not on time and in some instances the buses don’t show up at all. Castellani suggested Ms.
Sawyer call Danny Ours, Deputy Director of Mass Transit at the JTA, to report her concerns.

Janetta Norman, Chair, requested the group approve the minutes noting a quorum was present.
Henrietta Hill-Murray requested a correction be made. The minutes were approved with one
correction noted. On page two, line eight, “Alder” should read “21st and Pearl Street.”

Fred Kyle, Division Chief of Traffic Engineering, spoke to committee members regarding
concerns raised at the September meeting. He explained that the Traffic Engineering Division is
basically responsible for installation and maintenance of all traffic control devices on city streets.
In addition, he stated their shop manufactures 20,000 signs a year and they maintain around 990
traffic signals and flashers throughout the county. Mr. Kyle explained they pay the JEA about $5
million a year for the installation and maintenance. He further explained the criterion for the





installation a traffic signal/light/traffic calmers is based on a Uniform Traffic Calming Manual in
accordance with the state. He explained that whenever control devices are installed that
requirements have been developed to determine if traffic signals are warranted and they have to
follow the warrants in that manual. There was considerable dialogue from committee members
regarding traffic control devices in the Urban Core. Mr. Kyle said he would review some of their
concerns.

The chair expressed her concerns regarding trash and requested a representative from Solid Waste
to speak at the November meeting. She also expressed her concern of drug activity, prostitution
and speeding on West 21st Street and Myrtle Avenue area.

Lt. Boney, of Zone 1, said he would address the concerns in Zone 1 and pass the information on
to Zone 5. He invited the group to attend the SHADCO meeting the next evening at 6:00 P.M. at
the Health Center located on 6th and Boulevard Streets. The speaker at that meeting will discuss
“prostitution.”

The chair acknowledged Lorrie DeFrank and the State Neighborhoods Conference in St.
Petersburg.

Adjourn
The meeting was adjourned at 6:47 P.M.






URBAN CORE CITIZENS
PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING SUMMARY
MONDAY, NOVEMBER 22, 1999
CATHEDRAL TERRACE AUDITORIUM

Committee Members City Staff/Public/Media

Dr. Janetta Norman, Chair Thelma Jackson

JoAnn Smith Ken Avery

Donna Rash-Sawyer John Fleming

Ann Thompson Janice Eggleton-Davis

Michael Bryant Jason Thiel

Flossie Brunson Catherine Griffin

Celia Miller Melanie Robinson

Carlon Robinson Judith Youngblood
Lt. J. C. Boney

Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 5:20 P.M.

Approval of Minutes
The minutes from the October meeting were approved.

Speakers

Jason Thiel, of the Planning and Development Department, distributed a Public Participation
Study of the Urban Plan Downtown Master Plan to committee members for their perusal. Ann
Thompson asked if the City Council adopted the Urban Design Standards would they be
retroactive. Thiel responded “no”. Michael Bryant inquired about a time frame. Mr. Thiel told
the group if everything would go according to plan, hopefully within the next two months, it
would go before the DDA (Downtown Development Authority).

Ken Avery mentioned that the Planning Department had made four changes in the Urban Core
and he would bring a map and more information to the January meeting.

Janice Eggleton-Davis, Director of Solid Waste and Resource Management, spoke to the group
regarding the responsibilities of the Solid Waste Division. She explained regulations for garbage
collection and recycling and distributed solid waste information. Ms. Davis told the committee
that the landfill for the city was Trailways Landfill located on Highway 301 between Route 10 and
Normandy Boulevard. The landfill is open on Saturdays from 7:00 A.M. until 1:00 P.M. The fee
is $1 for the first 500 pounds for Jacksonville residents and $30 per ton afterwards. Ms. Davis
told the committee that appliances will be picked up on a call in basis as will tires. The number
she gave to call was 387-8999. She further explained that waste can be put out after 5:00 P.M.
the night before collection and by 6:00 A.M. on the day of collection. In addition, garbage
cans/containers should be removed by the owner by 6:00 A.M. the day after collection.

Celia Miller asked if there were plans to recycle plastic grocery bags in the blue bins. Ms. Davis
responded that there isn’t at the present time as there is another way of recycling by the market.





Michael Bryant inquired about the standard which haulers are held to in terms of placing the
garbage cans back in the yard. Ms. Davis responded the standard is to return them to the point of
collection and turn them upside down with the lids next to the can.

Dr. Norman stated she has had problems in the past with cans and tops being slung around, but as
of last Wednesday’s collection day, the cans were upside down with the tops beside them.

Donna Rash-Sawyer stated that after Hurricane Floyd came through, trash collectors took 2 cans
and a top. Ms. Sawyer said she called immediately and no one has returned her call about
replacing her garbage cans. Ms. Davis gave Ms. Sawyer her business card and asked her to
please call her with more specifics and she would get it taken care of.

Ann Thompson asked if you purchased a new refrigerator would they be required to take it away.
Ms. Davis answered they would not be required to remove it. Ms. Thompson inquired about
recycling at a high-rise facility. Ms. Davis told her if a facility has 10 or more units, they have to
contract with a private company for recycling.

Jason Thiel asked if dried out stain and paint cans are hazardous and how can you determine if
they are. Ms. Davis gave him their hazardous waste phone number 387-8847 to call.

Flossie Brunson mentioned that she attended a meeting the other night where they talked about
one pickup is not enough, if certain types of food like fish and crabs are cooked because leaving
them out causes maggots. She wanted to know if there could be pickup 2 days a week. Ms.
Davis told her that you can subscribe to a second day of garbage service for $50 a year.

John Fleming, of Neighborhood Services, inquired about removal of trash in front of vacant lots.
Ms. Davis responded that under ordinance, they are authorized to collect from residential
premises.

Celia Miller asked if in the event a vacant lot owner wanted to clean up their lot, how would they
make arrangements to have the trash picked up? Ms. Davis responded that the owner would have
to remove it. It is their responsibility to take it away. Ms. Miller asked could the vacant lot
property owner pay or contract for the extra day of pick up. Ms. Davis explained there were no
provisions for that and the owner would have to subscribe for a year of service as a business.

New Business

Dr. Norman announced that she had received a call from the Chair of the Arlington CPAC,

who has a concern with the Comprehensive Plan that is going to be presented to City Council.

He wants all CPACs to join in with him in a “unified body” to go before City Council if you have
a problem with the Comprehensive Plan. She said a resident had called and said there hadn’t been
enough time to respond. Dr. Norman said Jeannie Fewell, Director of the Planning Department
would come to the next meeting if anyone had a problem with the plan.

Celia Miller raised the issue of land use zoning changes impacting her area and homeowners are
protesting by way of petition and their neighborhood association is supporting the effort. Ms.
Miller requested the support of CPAC 1 in their efforts to deny a change in the variance to the
property at 2033 North Myrtle Avenue because it impacted four blocks of totally residential area.
Dr. Norman asked if the Planning and Zoning Department had been notified and Ms. Miller stated
that the department had been notified.

Dr. Norman asked to let the minutes reflect that concern so we can see and read over it to know
exactly what we are supporting. Dr. Norman asked Ms. Miller what type of support did she want





from the CPAC. Ms. Miller responded that to protect the vested interest of the single family
homeowners in that area they requested and were granted RMD zoning to protect their interest
and to protect the integrity. Dr. Norman asked if we could have that in writing and Ms. Miller
stated Ken Avery would have the specifics.

Carlon Robinson asked what area of Myrtle Avenue was the property located. Celia Miller
responded it was located in front of 11th Street and Myrtle Avenue and was previously used for
medical and dental offices. She further stated someone was attempting to use it as a daycare
center and the homeowners did not wish to have that type of operation exist in that block. Dr.
Norman said she speak with Ken Avery about it.

Ann Thompson said if any action on the recommendation was to be taken, it would have to be
done today.

JoAnn Smith informed the group that the Children’s Commission gave each CPAC a certificate of
appreciation. Ms. Smith mentioned she had asked Ann Thompson if the CPAC could adopt one
side of the room to have a place to put awards. Dr. Norman thanked JoAnn Smith for her work
and she thanked Ann Thompson for supporting Ms. Smith. Ms. Smith mentioned that Louvenia
Tippins and Michael Bryant also worked with her. She also reported that the Urban Core CPAC
had only used $22,800 which meant next year the money left will carry over.

Old Business

Lt. J. C. Boney, of Zone 1, reported that they had been working complaints on A. Philip
Randolph and had written citations. He also reported better results on Pearl Street between 8th
and 44th Streets, that 15 traffic citations had been written. Dr. Norman mentioned she had
complained about 21st and Myrtle/Moncrief and received a call from Chief Mittleman. The JSO
arrested 15 people and closed down a store. Dr. Norman stated the store was cited for health
reasons and drug business in the back of the store. She further stated that the arrests had cut
down on “the ladies” walking down the street.

Celia Miller mentioned that after Fred Kyle’s attendance at the previous meeting, there was a
traffic counter on Myrtle Avenue.

Committee Reports

Dr. Norman asked Michael Bryant and Donna Rash-Sawyer to please serve on the Nominating
Committee with Carlon Robinson. She also asked everyone to bring someone from their
neighborhood to the meetings with them. Dr. Norman also introduced Catherine Griffin from the
Eastside as an attendee.

Announcements

Celia Miller announced the SHADCO meeting for her area would be on Wednesday night on
Commonwealth Avenue.

Lt. Boney announced the combined SHADCO meeting of Patrol East was to be held the next
evening (Tuesday) at the FOP on Beach Boulevard.

Adjourn
The meeting was adjourned at 6:59 P.M.






URBAN CORE CITIZENS
PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING
TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 9, 1999

Members Present City Staff/Public/Media
Dr. Janetta Norman Thelma Jackson
Bill Stewart Lorrie DeFrank
Carlon Robinson Ken Avery
JoAnn Smith Dan Haskell
Michael Bryant Dick Berry
Flossie Brunson Lt. Joe Medlin
Celia Miller Greg King
Chic Holliday
Terry S. Holliday
Janet Hamer
Mark Shelton
Eric Bryan Smith
Call to Order

Dr. Janetta Norman, Chairperson, called the meeting to order at 5:13 p.m.

Approval of Minutes
The minutes from the January meeting were not approved as there was no quorum present.

Presentations

Bill Stewart, Vice-Chairperson, welcomed the committee to the Senior Center of the Salvation
Army and provided attendees with a copy of the War Cry which is the national magazine of the
Salvation Army.

Ken Avery, Planner with the Planning and Development Department, discussed rezoning in the
Urban Core which will be forthcoming before the Planning Commission and the City Council. He
provided the committee with copies of the three applications and explained each of them. In the
first application, the owner owns a quadraplex and wants to make improvements to the existing
structure. The second application was made by a developer who purchased the old Corrine Scott
School and plans to make under 15 studio apartments. JoAnn Smith asked if that was housing for
anyone. Avery responded that there would be studio apartments and he wasn’t sure of the income
requirements. Janet Hamer responded that the developer was doing high-end, artist-loft type
apartments and that he was also going to purchase property cacti-corner for the same type of
project. The third application was requested for changing the whole block to industrial. Mark
Shelton, Planner with the Zoning Section of the Planning and Development Department,
explained the re-organization of the Zoning Section. He explained that Ordinance 986787 was
recently passed and transferred the administration and interputation of the zoning code from the
Building and Zoning Division of the Public Works Department to the Planning and Development
Department. He said that this transfer will help them stay consistent with the 2010 Camp Plan





and give them greater efficiency to process Land Use amendments. He further explained that the
transfer will move the Zoning Code Enforcement responsibilities to the Neighborhoods
Department which will reduce the duplication of duties on property safety issues having to do
with zoning. In addition, Shelton said a new position called the Zoning Administrator was created
and that they will eliminate variances which will now be called administrative deviations or
waivers. Carlon Robinson inquired as to where the section would be located. Shelton responded
that they will still be the City Hall Annex. Michael Bryant asked what are they doing about PUD
enforcement. Shelton responded that Steve Smith of Planning and Development handles those
inquiries. Richard Berry remarked that he thought there was a position as PUD enforcer and
wanted to know who enforces developers who do not live up to their agreement with the City.
Shelton responded that Henry Mays of Zoning Code Enforcement is the person. Dan Haskell
asked who would be supervising zoning. Ken Avery responded that Jeanne Fewell would be the
interpreter of the zoning code.

Janet Hamer, Division Chief of Housing Services Division for the Planning and Development
Department, provided an update on the Springfield Initiative. She indicated that the Springfield
Auction held in June sold 17 houses and that construction work is presently going on all but three.
She also stated that many of the auction homes are 50% completed and the process is taking a
long time due to the fact that the houses were condemned. She further stated that almost 50
houses have been sold in the Southwest Quadrant in Springfield. After the auction they launched
the Springfield Historic Acquisition and Rehabilitation Program which offers incentives to
prospective home buyers who want to relocate to Springfield to bring vacant and condemned
properties back to life. Also, Hamer said they are still offering development subsidies and they
have also launched the Historic Springfield Facade Program which is an owner-occupied
matching grant program to provide funds to owner-occupant property owners in the southwest
Springfield to bring their exterior up to codes and beautify the neighborhood. Michael Bryant
remarked that he had heard at a SPAR meeting a figure of 128 or 129 property sales. Janet
Hamer said that there were 180 transactions since June and some of those were outside of
Historic Springfield. Michael Bryant also inquired as to whether there was any information as to
when the applications on the commercial facade program will be available. She responded no,
they are working on that and she will convey his concerns. Carlon Robinson asked if the
Residential Facade Program was a grant. Janet Hamer explained it was a matching grant
program. Carlon also asked if the program was geared to anyone in Springfield. Hamer
responded that now it is in the southwest quadrant.

Dr. Norman explained that Reverend Landon Williams could not attend due to a previous
commitment. She proceeded to make remarks regarding the senior citizens facility that Rev.
Williams is planning to build. Dr. Norman indicated that Reverend Williams® dream is that it will
be a first class facility.

Dr. Norman welcomed and introduced the City Council candidates present. She allowed each of
them to make remarks.

Greg King, Senior Health Advisor with the Duval County Health Department, made a
presentation regarding the services of the Childhood Lead Poisoning Program.





He explained that they provide screening for children between the ages of 12 to 24 months that
are Medicaid enrollees. They also provide environmental testing which includes inside, outside
and the soil.






URBAN CORE CITIZENS
PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING
MARCH 9, 1999

Members Present City/Public/Media
Dr. Janetta Norman, Chair Thelma Jackson
Phil Neary Ken Avery

Bill Stewart Lew Belkin

JoAnn Smith John Fleming
Carlon Robinson Dan Haskell
Michael Bryant Lt. David Vanaman
Henrietta Hill-Murray Franklin Reinstine Jr.
Donna Rash-Sawyer

Padrica Mendez

Call to Order

Dr. Norman, Chair, called the meeting to order.

Approval of Minutes
Minutes were not approved as no quorum was present.

Presentations

Lew Belkin, Director of Economic Development for the Jacksonville Housing Authority,
provided an update on the Hope VI Oaks at Durkeeville Project. He reported the senior citizens
building would be ready in June and residents would be moving into Phase I in two weeks, Phase
IT the end of April and Phases III & IV in June or July. Belkin also stated that all residents must
enroll in the Homebuyers Club with the Jacksonville Housing Partnership. In addition, the project
was physically, socially and economically integrated to mesh with the rest of the community.

The Chair noted a quorum was present and requested the group to review the minutes and vote
on approval of said minutes. The minutes were approved.

Old Business

The Chair again expressed her concern as to the lack of attendance and asked if some committee
members would volunteer to call members and remind them of meetings. In addition to Dr.
Norman volunteering, Carlon Robinson and Henrietta Hill-Murray also volunteered to make
reminder calls to the membership.

The Chair again requested the members to submit a list of problems and/or concerns so speakers
could be contacted to come before the group and address those concerns.





New Business and Announcements

Committee member, Padrica Mendez, announced the formation of a new group called “Mentoring
Artists.” She also announced the second Easter Procession will be held in LaVilla on Easter
Sunday at 5:00 PM on Monroe Street. The program will feature poetry readings from the works
of James Weldon Johnson.

Michael Bryant asked if a representative from the Ritz Theatre come to the May meeting for an
update.

Ken Avery, Planner with the Planning and Development Department, announced that the Planning
and Development Department along with Councilman Warren Jones are proposing to make
LaVilla a historical district. A meeting regarding the proposal will be held at the Jacksonville
Urban League on Tuesday, March 16th at 7:00 PM.

Donna Rash-Sawyer announced that GANIA had been offered the Brentwood Medical Center for
their association use and requested a letter of support from the CPAC. Michael Bryant asked if
there was a proposal as to their use and Phil Neary asked Ms. Rash-Sawyer to bring the mission
statement for the organization at the next meeting.

Ken Avery urged the group to review the CIP before the next meeting.

John Fleming, Division Chief of Neighborhood Services, announced copies of the “junk survey”
and Neighborhood magazines were available. Fleming also announced that the crepe myrtle tree
giveaway will be on May 22nd, the Neighborhood Summit will be held on July 30th & 31st and
the Florida State Neighborhood Conference is scheduled for October 1st and 2nd in St.
Petersburg, Florida.

Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 6:23 PM.






URBAN CORE CITIZENS
PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING
TUESDAY, APRIL 13, 1999

Members Present City Staff/Public/Media
Dr. Janetta Norman, Chair Thelma Jackson
Phil Neary John Curtin
Michael Bryant Lorrie DeFrank
JoAnn Smith Ed Pratt-Dannals
Carlon Robinson Lt. Mark Richardson
Lisa Neary John Sheffield
Celia Miller Helena Atalla
Padrica Mendez Don Donahoe
Janet Hamer
William Sweet

Terri Booker

Call to Order
Dr. Janetta Norman called the meeting to order at 5:21 p.m.

Approval of Minutes
The minutes from the March meeting were not approved as a quorum was not present.

Presenters

John Sheffield, Transportation Planner with the Planning and Development Department, explained
the Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) for Fiscal Years 1999-2004 regarding District
One Urban Core. He provided the committee with copies of the TIP and responded to questions
raised.

Helena Atalla, CIP Coordinator with the Planning and Development Department, provided an
overview of the Capital Improvement Program (CIP) for Fiscal Years 1999-2004 for District One
Urban Core. She responded to questions and announced a meeting would be held on April 27,
1999 at 1:00 p.m. at the Florida Theatre Building on the seventh floor for public input. Ms.
Atalla provided her phone number for additional information. Her number is 630-4921.

Committee member Michael Bryant reported on the Core City Asset Assessment Study conducted
by Lockwood Greene Consulting. He explained the origin of the study for economic
development by Fresh Ministries and provided highlights. Mr. Bryant addressed the concerns
expressed by committee members. He gave his phone number for additional information. His
number is 355-0000.





JoAnn Smith discussed the requests received from Urban Core applicants for the New Ways
Initiative Grant.

Tricia Booker of JCCI Forward spoke to the group regarding the need for their assistance in
recruiting young leaders to bring us into the 21st Century. She announced a conference would be
held in September for 100 people or future leaders who will represent a cross section of the city
to help write a roadmap and/or plan for the future of Jacksonville. The conference will be held at
the World Golf Village. A series of 5 public dialogues will be held to obtain information to share
with the emerging leaders. It was suggested that councilpersons leaving office would be good
candidates.

The Chair noted a quorum was present and requested the group to review the March minutes for
approval. The minutes were approved.

New Business

Committee member Lisa Neary told the group she had attended a meeting where a flyer was
distributed with the Mayor’s seal, NationsBank and a community organization that was formed to
put in-fill housing in their neighborhood. Mrs. Neary expressed her concern, for the record, that
the department heads seem to have a lack of regard for the community residents and leaders and
organizations that have worked tirelessly in Springfield for years by having a new organization
formed without their knowledge. Committee member Phil Neary and Springfield resident Don
Donahoe also expressed their concerns as to the formation of the new organization for housing.
Janet Hamer, Housing Services Division Chief, apologized and briefly explained the project. She
stated she would be happy to come back to the next CPAC meeting with pictures, renderings and
floor plans to address their concerns.

Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 6:56 p.m.






URBAN CORE CITIZENS
PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING SUMMARY
TUESDAY, JUNE 8, 1999
SALVATION ARMY SENIOR CENTER

Members Present City Staff/Public/Media
Dr. Janetta Norman Thelma Jackson
Bill Stewart Asst. Chief Pete Mittleman
Patricia Till Winova Hart
Carlon Robinson Ed Castellani
Phil Neary Suraya Teeple
JoAnn Smith Mike Gilliam
Ann Thompson John Fleming
Michael Bryant Marci Larion
Celia Miller Marie Pena
Louvenia Tippins Steve Arrington
Judy Aranda
Call to Order

Bill Stewart, vice-chairperson, called the meeting to order at 5:12 p.m without a quorum.
Mr. Stewart announced that Major Tanner of the Salvation Army and his family would be
moving to Sarasota.

Presentations

Ed Castellani, of the Jacksonville Transportation Authority (JTA), made a presentation regarding
the Transportation Alternative Study (TAS). He explained the TAS is a requirement for federal
funding and is an outgrowth of other transportation studies. Castellani responded to questions and
comments from the group and received several outreach suggestions from members.

With quorum present, Michael Bryant moved for approval of the April and May minutes. Celia
Miller requested a correction regarding a letter she had sent to Mayor Delaney. The minutes were
approved with correction noted.

Old Business
JoAnn Smith reported that all the information for the New Ways Initiative grant was not
completed and she would contact Thelma Jackson with that information.

Dr. Norman told the group she had conversations with Councilpersons-elect Gwen Yates and Pat
Lockett-Felder who explained the Urban Core CPAC meeting day (2nd Tuesday) conflicted with
scheduled City Council meetings and they would not be able to attend. The group voted to move
the meeting to the fourth Monday of each month. Phil Neary suggested that the councilpersons
for the Urban Core CPAC be notified of the change and asked to attend.





The members voted not to hold meetings during the months of July and December.

New Business

Dr. Norman, chairperson, informed the members about correspondence she had received
requesting the Urban Core CPAC to participate in the 1st Annual Fourth of July Parade
sponsored by the City of Jacksonville. Dr. Norman asked Michael Bryant, Carlon Robinson,
Celia Miller, Louvenia Tippins and Patricia Till to form a parade committee and plan for the
CPAC’s participation. The committee decided to meet on the following Monday at the Salvation
Army Building located at 900 W. Adams Street at 9:00 a.m.

Dr. Norman introduced Suraya Teeple with the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT).
Ms. Teeple told the group she was the Planning Community Liaison with FDOT and she would be
attending CPAC meetings to provide DOT information. She gave the group her phone number
360-5680 if they wanted to contact her.

Dr. Norman expressed her concern regarding the low attendance at the CPAC meetings. She
asked each member to bring 3 guests to the August CPAC meeting.

Celia Miller volunteered the Edward Waters College Community Center for the next meeting in
August.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:40 p.m.






URBAN CORE CITIZENS PLANNING AND ADVISORY
COMMITTEE MEETING SUMMARY
MONDAY, AUGUST 23, 1999
EDWARD WATERS COLLEGE SCHELL-SWEET BUILDING

Members City Staff/Public/Media
Dr. Janetta Norman, Chair Thelma Jackson
Patricia Till Marie Heath
Carlon Robinson Ken Avery
JoAnn Smith Jerry Uselman
Lisa Neary Flo Johnson
Phil Neary Charity Jackson
Michael Bryant Joan Haskell
Flossie Brunson LaCree Carswell
Lorrie DeFrank
Asst. Chief Pete Mittleman
Alliniece Taylor

Dr. Jimmy Jenkins

Call to Order
Chairperson Janetta Norman called the meeting to order at 5:13 p.m. without a quorum.

Approval of Minutes
The minutes were not approved due to the lack of a quorum and approval was deferred.

Presentations

Joan Haskell, representing the Jacksonville Human Rights Commission, made a presentation
regarding Unity 2000: Working Together As One. Mrs. Haskell told the group that they wanted
to address the areas of concern from police, neighborhoods, schools, churches and business
perspectives. Mrs. Haskell told the group that her organization wants to bring the “community
together” in each neighborhood, particularly in those neighborhoods that are intensive care. She
stated that this can be accomplished by residents informing Unity 2000 what their needs are so
they can assist. Mrs. Haskell distributed questionnaires for the CPAC members to complete
during the meeting and return to her for processing. Carlon Robinson inquired as to whether the
“coming together” is for one particular project. Mrs. Haskell responded that the results of the
questionnaires will be utilized to make Jacksonville the best community possible. The chair added
the focus of “Working Together As One” is to bring the races together and work to eliminate
some of the major problems and create racial harmony.





The chair introduced Dr. Jimmy Jenkins, President of Edward Waters College, and thanked him
for allowing the CPAC to use the facility. Dr. Jenkins welcomed the attendees and acknowledged
how the Schell-Sweet Building is making a difference in the community. He stated their
community service program is working to improve the quality of life in the neighborhood. Dr.
Jenkins offered the full support of the college.

The chair noted that a quorum was present and requested approval of the minutes. The minutes
were approved.

LaCree Carswell of the City of Jacksonville’s Community Development Division represented
Roslyn Phillips, Chief of Community Development Division. She discussed the Consolidated Plan
Action Plan for 1999-2000 which outlines programs for the next fiscal year as required by Federal
HUD. She explained that the plan was prepared through public hearings and public input. The
funding priorities emanating from the public’s input were: (1) neighborhood revitalization and
beautification, (2) housing rehab and development and (3) economic development. Ms. Carswell
stated that the four programs receiving funds are: (1) Community Development Block Grant
(CDBG), (2) Housing Opportunities Made Easy (HOME), (3) Emergency Shelter Grant (ESG)
and (4) Housing Opportunities For Persons With Aids (HOPWA). Ms. Carswell informed the
group that copies of the plan were available at all public libraries throughout Duval County and
the Community Development Division Office. She also explained that a Grantee Performance
Report (GPR) had been prepared to show their results for the end of the year and copies were
available on the table. Michael Bryant inquired as to when the priorities were set. Ms. Carswell
responded they were set during the public hearing process. Phil Neary asked for a breakdown of
CDBG funding.

Flo Johnson, a Springfield resident, addressed the group. Mrs. Johnson expressed her concern as
to the hours of operation at the Springfield Post Office rental box area located at 1601 N. Main
Street. She stated the availability from 8:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. M-F and 7:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon
on Saturday is not convenient for some who work those hours. She asked if we could contact the
Postmaster to request additional hours. Phil Neary suggested we ask what the hours are for the
rest of the post offices around town. The chair indicated that an inquiry would be made into the
hours of operation.

Jerry Uselman, a Springfield resident, expressed his concern regarding the city budget. He asked
for the group to write or fax a letter to Councilman Matt Carlucci, Chairman of the Finance
Committee, to encourage the City Council to keep the same level of funding as last year for the
demolition of unsafe and condemned structures. He stated that last year the city had $1.6 million
allocated. He further stated that 3,037 unsafe structures in the city and that CPACs 1 and 5 had
over two-thirds of unsafe structures. After discussion, the CPAC moved for correspondence to be
sent regarding maintaining the same level of demolition funding.





Old Business

The chair acknowledged committee member Patricia Till’s participation and coordination efforts
for the July 4th parade. The chair asked for contributions to reimburse Ms. Till for $124.00 she
spent on behalf of the Urban Core CPAC.

New Business

The chair informed the group that she had received correspondence from Councilwoman Elaine
Brown requesting the date, time and location for the remaining Urban Core CPAC meetings for
the year.

The chair announced that Bill Stewart, vice-chair, and his family had been transferred and that Mr.
Stewart wanted his major to still be involved with the CPAC.

The chair informed the group of her observations that the other CPACs which have a stationary

meeting location have increased participation. JoAnn Smith offered Cathedral Terrace for future
CPAC meetings. The members moved that future meetings be held at Cathedral Terrace located
at 701 N. Ocean Street.

The next meeting date will be on Monday, September 27, 1999, at Cathedral Terrace.

JoAnn Smith informed the group that parking at Cathedral Terrace is available across the street at
the parking lot on Beaver Street.

Marie Heath, of Edward Waters College, offered their facility for any needs the group may have.
Chairperson Norman thanked Ms. Heath for her offer.

Announcements

Lorrie DeFrank, Outreach Manager for Neighborhood Services Division, announced the 3rd
Annual Florida Neighborhood Conference will be held in St. Petersburg on October 1st and 2nd.
She also left registration information booklets for those interested in attending the conference.

Michael Bryant, committee member, informed the group that the grand opening of The Oaks at
Durkeeville will be held on Monday, August 30th at 10:00 a.m. and urged the group to support

the opening.

Dr. Norman, chair, informed the members that Michael Bryant was the recipient of an award at
the Mayor’s Neighborhood Summit and acknowledged Lorrie DeFrank’s participation in the
summit. Thelma Jackson, Neighborhood Coordinator for Neighborhood Services Division, told
the group that HSCC was also an award recipient at the summit. Carlon Robinson, committee
member, announced that the Springfield Womens Club received a grant for $3,000 at the summit.

The meeting was adjorned at 6:09 p.m.






URBAN CORE CITIZENS
PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING SUMMARY
MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 27, 1999
CATHEDRAL TERRACE AUDITORIUM

Committee Members City Staff/Public/Media

Dr. Janetta Norman, Chair Thelma Jackson

JoAnn Smith Surya Teeple

Carlon Robinson Victor Cora

Flossie Brunson Asst. Chief Pete Mittleman
Michael Bryant Matt Thompson

Ann Thompson Flo Johnson

Donna Rash-Sawyer John Fleming

Henrietta Hill-Murray Councilwoman Pat Lockett-Felder
Rev. R. F. Langford Councilman Lad Daniels

Celeste Hicks

Call to Order
Dr. Janetta Norman, Chair, called the meeting to order at 5:17 p.m.

Approval of Minutes
Approval was deferred until a quorum was present.

Presentations

Matt Thompson of the Jacksonville Children’s Commission presented the group with information
regarding the “New Ways Initiative” grant process. He stated each CPAC will have $25,000 in
funds and any unused monies from the previous grants will be rolled over into that district’s
account. Committee member Michael Bryant inquired as to whether they can anticipate any
changes in the time line and would there be stipends for disadvantaged youth. Matt responded
that March would be the deadline for applications and the advisory committee would review
stipends for youth.

Chairperson Janetta Norman introduced Councilwoman Pat Lockett-Felder, Councilman Lad
Daniels and his aide Celeste Hicks.

Old Business
Surya Teeple of the Florida Department of Transportation responded to inquiries from a previous
CPAC meeting, reported on progress of existing projects in the Urban Core and fielded other
questions from the group. Items discussed were:
-7th & Main Street crossing signal
-Proposed crosswalks at 14th Street (too expensive); 50th Street (sufficient right-of-way); 68th
Street (too close to Trout River) and Heckscher Drive (too costly)





-Mathews Bridge grating replacement is back on time

-I-95 & Myrtle Ave. Bridge prep has begun for painting to be completed in December

-Councilwoman Felder inquired about a crosswalk on 7th & Franklin Streets; the traffic light at

Main & 27th is timed too short for pedestrians to walk across (they have to run across) and

32nd & Main Streets need a traffic light

-Flossie Brunson asked about a traffic light being put back at the intersection of Union Street
and A. Philip Randolph Blvd.

-Henrietta Hill-Murray told the group about the traffic light bring removed from Alder Street

and returned after numerous complaints

-Donna Rash-Sawyer expressed her concern regarding trains stopping on the railroad tracks
during rush hour
Ms. Teeple responded that she would look into the concerns and report back though some of the
concerns are city related. Thelma Jackson, Neighborhood Coordinator, will contact Traffic
Engineering to have a representative at the October CPAC meeting to address those concerns that
are city related.

New Business

Victor Cora, a Media Specialist with the U. S. Census Bureau, discussed the need to “energize
the community” over the next 180 days regarding census data. He stated the Census Bureau will
mail out 90 million forms to residents to complete. In addition, he said that 80% of the forms will
be short forms with 7 questions and the other form will have 32 questions. He also stated that
20% of the state was under reported and the Census Bureau is partnering with the U. S. Post
Office to match addresses. Councilwoman Felder asked if the churches were being used for the
census and volunteered to work with the churches and the census count. Henrietta Hill-Murray
commented that sometimes the smaller churches respond better than the larger churches.
Councilwoman Felder suggested the use of block captains in the census count. Flassie Brunson
commented that many residents are reluctant to fill out the forms because they feel they are used
to get money but the money is used elsewhere and not in their community. Donna Rash-Sawyer
asked if the Census Bureau was hiring. Cora yes and to contact Milton Ali at the same number as
his, the number is 726-5716.

Old Business
Michael Bryant requested an update on the Downtown Master Plan.

Announcements

Henrietta Hill-Murray announced a prayer breakfast would be held at the Grand Park Community
Center on Saturday from 8:00 a.m. until 10:00 a.m.

Thelma Jackson, Urban Core Neighborhood Coordinator, told the group she had contacted a
post office representative regarding the concern of the lobby hours at the Springfield Post Office
Branch raised at the previous meeting. She explained that the area is rented from First Union
Bank and since it is their building, for security reasons, the bank chooses the hours of
accessability.

John Fleming, Chief of Neighborhood Services, announced that JCCI is recruiting volunteers for





the Affordable Housing Study. He also mentioned he had brought new issues of the
Neighborhoods Magazine for distribution.

Flossie Brunson told the group that HabiJax held a dedication of homes in East Jacksonville the
previous Saturday.

Chairperson Norman told the group that the letter Springfield resident Jerry Uselman had
requested to be sent to Councilman Matt Carlucci was delivered to him.

Committee member Rev. Langford moved for the minutes to be approved. The minutes were
approved.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:55 p.m.





